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CAM Meeting Summary 
 
Tuesday, September 13, 2022, 1:30 PM 
 
1.  Introductions and updates: 

• Attendee introductions were made.  Marilyn Greenblatt of Jewish Family Service said 

the number of rides have picked up and their focus is on Cycle 12. 

2.  SANDAG Updates: 

• Zach Rivera gave an update regarding SANDAG Cycle 12 Call for Projects.  He reminded 

everyone that applications are due by October 5th, 5:00pm through BidNet for the 

Specialized Transportation Grant Program.  Zach said SANDAG is looking for six to 10 

volunteer evaluators that meet the necessary requirements to evaluate applications.  Aly 

Neumann gave updates regarding SANDAG’s pilot teleworking program which will run 

from September through December.  SANDAG employees will work using a hybrid format; 

in the office three days per week and remotely the other two.  If successful, the program 

could be implemented at SANDAG in early 2023.  Arun Prem said FACT uses SANDAG as a 

guide for its policies. Ben Gambler provided an update on SANDAG’s AFA program call for 

projects.  He said they are currently in the evaluation phase for Cycle 1 and encouraged 

applicants to respond to the feedback survey to help with future funding applications. 

3.  CAM Administrative Updates: 

• Budd nominated Marilyn Greenblatt, Director of Transportation at JFS and Marcy Roke, 

President of Travelers Aid Society of San Diego to the positions of Chair and Vice Chair, 

respectively.  Marilyn and Marcy accepted the CAM member approved nominations.  

Budd and Arun congratulated Marilyn and thanked her for her dedication to CAM.  Budd 

and Arun congratulated and thanked Marcy for her time and help on CAM.   Budd said 

CAM membership should be updated to stay current.  Budd reminded attendees to 

complete the survey regarding future CAM meetings format by September 25th.  A link 

to the survey is on this meeting’s Agenda.  Budd announced Ali Poorman, FACT’s Mobility 

Manager, as the new CAM liaison.  Ali will manage CAM membership and coordinate 

meetings going forward. 

4.  CTSA and FACT Services Updates: 

• Arun gave an update regarding the CAM Interagency Referrals Tracking subcommittee.  

The committee includes Marilyn Greenblatt; Adrianna Ramirez, Travelers Aid; Robert 

Gebo, NCTD;  Ali Poorman, and Arun.  The committee will meet with 211 to discuss the 

involvement of the Community Information Exchange (CIE) in referral tracking.  Budd 

provided an update regarding the FTA  Innovative  Coordinated Access and Mobility Grant 

(ICAM) and App Development.  This grant will fund research of products and the 

implementation of a mobile application that will allow riders to schedule trips and pay 



 

fares through a card-based solution working in coordination with CIE and Ecolane 

software. 

5.   RideSheet:  Coordination Technology, a new open-source ride scheduling software  

• Kevin Chambers (Full Path Transit Technology), a consultant to state transportation 

departments,  presented RideSheet, a tool funded by AARP that allows small 

transportation providers to organize their work and move into the digital world.  

RideSheet breaks down and tracks information integrated with Google Maps and other 

apps to facilitate scheduling and reporting trips, among other things.  Data is easily 

accessed, archived and used later for reporting, and coordinates networking of providers 

by sharing information. 

6.  Upcoming Meetings, Conferences and Events: 

• Arun gave updates on upcoming meetings and conferences: 

 CalACT – Fall Conference November 1-4, 2022 in Santa Rosa, CA 

 APTA – Conference October 8, 9, 10, 11, 2022 in Seattle, WA 

 FACT Board Meeting and 300,000th Rider Celebration, Thursday, September 22, 2022 

Encinitas City Hall 

 FACT Annual Meeting Wednesday, December 7, 2022, San Diego History Center, 

Balboa Park 

7.    Standing Items and Links:  

• Budd reviewed the standing items list and asked if there were any questions or 

comments.  He thanked Marilyn for accepting the CAM Chair position. 

 
 
 


